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 Conservation Commission Meeting
Sharon Community Center
September 3, 2015 
Meredeth Avery (acting chair), Betsy McGrath, Keevin Geller and Stephen Cremer were the members present. Peg Arguimbau, Chairperson,  Alan Westman, and Linda Orel, were not present, The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was also present.
Meeting started at 7:50pm
7:45PM – RDA, 206 Edgehill Road
Proposed construction of a rear addition to the home.
Applicant would like to construct a small addition to the rear of his home.  There is an existing deck and backyard. The applicant has had the wetlands delineated and the line has been approved by Meister.  All zoning issues have been resolved.  (Picture of home was shown to the Commission).  The applicant would like to extend his home out about 13 feet in order to add space to a bedroom and to add a full bath. The foundation will be a slab with footings.  The addition will be be put in within the existing deck.  Site controls are on the plans (on file in office).  
Motion to issue a negative determination with conditions as noted on plot plan to ensure site erosion control
Cremer, McGrath 4-0-0
Motion to close hearing
McGrath, Cremer 4-0-0
Review of meeting minutes.
Will hold legal bill listed on voucher until the meeting of September 17th.  The Hoarsely and Whitten bill should be paid (members signed the voucher).
Meister will pass out the interim report on Cedar Swamp at the meeting on September 17th..
8:00 PM – Hearing Continuance
ANRAD, 383 Old Post Road, Chinese Bible Church
Jennifer Silva representing the applicant.  Together with Meister, Silva observed the wetland line and perennial stream.  To establish that the riverbed was dry and not a riverfront, five consecutive days of photos of the stream were taken and provided to the Commission. (These photos were passed around to Commission members showing that the stream was dry).  The photos will be put into the file.  One of the flags (flag #12) was moved up about 15feet.  The other flags were fine. Silva requested that the name:  

Chinese Bible Church of Greater Boston be put on the permit.  The purpose of this filing was to delineate the property.
Motion to close hearing: 
McGrath, Geller 4-0-0
Motion to approve ANRAD as submitted
McGrath, Geller 4-0-0
Meeting Minutes of July 2nd 
Motion to approve minutes of July 2, 2015
McGrath, Cremer 4-0-0
Meeting Minutes of August 6th 
Motion to approve minutes of August 6, 2015
McGrath, Cremer 2-0-2
Notice of Intent, DEP #280-0573
669-675 South Main Street, CHA Assisted Living
Applicant requested hearing continuance to September 17th Meeting.
Motion to continue hearing to September 17, 2015
Cremer, Geller 4-0-0
Lake: 
Small area of fanwort was located in corner of the Lake by the Community Center. Fanwart can be pulled out by the roots to remove, but need to be careful not to breakup.  The Commission will see what the Lake Management Advisory Committee would like to do as far as having Aquatic control come out and check.  There was no fanwort last fall.  This fanwart is in an area where it has not been seen before.
Rules and Regulation Discussion next Thursday night at 7pm.  Orel was checking with Kate Connolley regarding the fees charged to date.  Will discuss at next meeting as Orel not present at this meeting.  
Letter to the Editor in Advocate submitted by Paul Lauenstein.  A letter to the editor was written regarding trend in water use in the Town and published in the August 24th edition of the Sharon Advocate. The letter was titled: Towns Water Problem.  Avery read the letter aloud.  The Commission knows this is an issue and will be taking it up at its next meeting on the 17th. 
Cremer has noticed several properties around town where the lawns were being watered.  He was curious if there has been any enforcement of the current water ban.  Meister said that if a violation is seen, then the water department should be called. (Cremer was concerned if the infraction occurs after the office closes).  
Every year the Water Advisory Board votes to reestablish the watering ban.  It is thought that they are currently looking at a bylaw for possible new construction water restrictions. 
Meister believes that lawn watering definitely has an impact on the water in the Town and that the Commission should consider suggesting to the water commissioners that at the least, the watering ban should be cut back to one day per week.  There had been talk previously to discuss the Towns water with the Board of Selectman.
Avery brought up that there is some concern with limit of authority (as conveyed by P. Arguimbau and discussions had with the DEP).  Avery also inquired if there were records of groundwater measurements vs rainwater.  Have groundwater levels in town been surveyed?  According to Meister, there are records and some of the wells have been surveyed, but others need to be.  He has put together a scope of work to have this done if the Commission so chooses.
Lauenstein has been taking the temperatures of the brooks and streams.  The temperatures are in the 80’s, which is quite high and the streams are longer considered class b water, meaning, that biologically, the water is dead.
Meister is working with Hooper regarding wells 5 and 7 regarding monitoring wells.  Hooper has agreet to meet with Meister and consultant.  
This discussion will continue after the 8:30PM scheduled hearing.
8:30PM – Notice of Intent Hearing, Essex Pond, DEP SE #280-0574
Aquatic Management Plan.Aquatic Control Technology representing the applicant.
Aquatic Control has not yet heard back from Natural Heritage. He passed out the Management plan for Essex Pond (plan on file in office). The applicant would like the pond to be treated for Bladderwort and White waterlillies. The pond will be treated from a boat. The applicant would like to begin treatment to ensure that the pond does not become fully overgrown.  At this time the are seeking to treat one area of the pond which would benefit the Blanding Turtles. The wildlife will not be harmed.  The applicant is looking for a five year permit so as to maintain open water for the turtles and other species.  Aquatic Control has been treating this pond for the past 15 years, since 1992.  Applicatn is requesting one treatment per year with followup.  Pictures of the pond were shown to Commission members (on file) along with a list of the wildlife in the pond.
This hearing can be closed pending notice and no action is required by/from Natural Heritage.  If Natural Heritage imposes any conditions, then the applicant will have to come before the Commission again. The Essex Pond is the only pond in town  being treated (it is listed as a priority habitat) Permit to be issued is for five years which will begin next year.
Motion: hearing can be closed, pending acceptance by Natural Heritage. 
Mcgrath, Cremer 4-0-0
Agenda item: Brickstone Development Agreement.  September 17th.  Commission members have received a copy and should review and be ready to discuss on the 17th.
Update of 38 Beach Road.  Work which was started on the property has not yet been cleaned up.  The owner wishes the property to be restored as it was.
Continuation of water discussion:
Members discussed imposing a full water ban though getting a full water ban could be difficult.  An environmental threshold should be determined.  Additional data is needed. McGrath mentioned that many towns have already reduced watering to one day per week.
Possible discussions with the Management Advisory Board or Board of Selectman (BOS) as Water Commissioners. Commission members support speaking with the BOS. Determine which meeting BOS meeting dates Commission members would be available to attend.
Additional data should be gathered in order to make a case for a full water ban. Survey other towns to see who has instituted a complete water ban.  Question was asked if could back into historical data.  According to Meister, it is possible, however the wells were not surveyed.  Information should be put together though question was raised if it was already too late.
Before the meeting on the 17th, Mesiter will have scope of work to show Commission members. There is money put aside for this, however more might be needed.  Meister preferred not to go this route as it is his belief that the Town already has an abundance of data, and personnel in town to collect more.  He would rather use the money to actually do something.  It is also his believe that even with the science; there may still be some with issues.
With regards to water ban, there is already opposition to two day a week ban.  What will happen if suggest to go down to one day ban? Residents want to water their lawns even if residents are provided with facts.

It is important to note that Sharon is different from the surrounding towns.  There is no water flowing in to the Town.  Need to look at the problem from all directions.
8:45PM – Discussion: Regional Water Planning
Need to rethink regional water planning.  Since the Town is on higher ground then surrounding towns, the Commission needs to think about what should be discussed. It is important though to speak with other towns. The Town does a very good job in conserving water and Sharon should probably be doing a better job in ensuring that surrounding Towns do a better job in their conservation efforts. At this time though, discussion should be put on hold.
It would be useful to know what other towns are doing regarding water bans.  McGrath will look into and put a list together.  Once complete, McGrath will forward to Commission members.
Meister informed the committee that the lake is down to 9-0-2 and that the lake is also acidic.  This reading was taken at the beach sampling sites, but other parts of the Lake should also be tested.  R. McGrath of Lake Management, using a meter from his company, also took measurements from other parts of the Lake as well as measuring the Dissolved Oxygen (DO).  Meister would like to see the data from R. McGrath.  A record of when the Lake turns over should also be kept.
Manns Pond: A lot of fanwart has been found.
Motion to adjourn meeting: Cremer, Geller 4-0-0
Meeting adjourned at 9:20pm.
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